A Short History of the Susitna Hydroelectric Project

Jim Thrall

Studies conducted in the 1950's by the United States Bureau of Reclamation identified a number of potential hydroelectric development sites on the Susitna River. In the late 1970's and early 1980's the State of Alaska pursued the development of a two dam project that would result in a total of 1,620 megawatts of installed capacity. This "world class" development scheme would include an 880 foot high fill dam at river mile 184

and a 646 foot high, double curvature, concrete arch structure at river mile 152. With a total cost estimated at over five billion dollars, this would have been one of the last mega-hydro devlopments in North America.

In light of recent expressions of interest in the revival of this project, it is of interest to revisit the history of the total effort expended on these projects, the wide range of engineering, economic and environmental studies completed and some of the reasons behind the decision to abandon the project. Although a large number of potentially critical environmental issues were identified in the course of the environmental assessment process (working with the resource agencies, a list of 52 issues was developed as a starting point for the settlement negotiation process) none were clearly identified as obvious project stoppers. Factors critical to the decision to halt the project were trends in the price of oil and the size of the project in terms of the railbelt load.
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